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Call to Order: 

 

 

 

 

Visitors: 

 

 

 

Highway Department: 

 

Gravel Price Increase: 

 

 

 

Minutes Approved: 

 

 

Recess: 

 

 

Reconvene as  

Fence Viewers: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recess: 

 

Adjourn: 

 

 

COMMISSIONER PROCEEDINGS 

 

September 19, 2011 

The regular meeting of the Lincoln County Board of Commissioners was held in the 

commission meeting room of the courthouse Monday, September 19, 2011.  Chairman 

Terry Finch called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. with Vice-Chairman Steve Errebo 

and Member Al Joe Wallace present.  County Clerk Dawn Harlow was in attendance. 

 

Others present for portions of the meeting:  Michel O’Hare, Rod Bowles, Jennifer 

O’Hare, Pauline Sheldon, Bennie Sheldon, Delbert Wacker, Keith Buttenhoff, Wally 

Sheldon, Andrew Soukup, Steve Soukup and Daniel Soukup. 

 

Assistant Road Supervisor Michel O'Hare reported on highway department projects and 

equipment.  Rod Bowles, Sellers Equipment, discussed damages to the Daewoo loader 

and cost options to repair.  Al Joe Wallace moved to increase the price of gravel 

purchased by private individuals from $5.00 to $5.50 per cubic yard, effective October 

1, 2011, seconded by Steve Errebo.  Motion carried. 

 

Steve Errebo moved to approve and adopt the minutes of the September 12, 2011 

regular meeting as presented, seconded by Al Joe Wallace.  Motion carried. 

 

The chairman recessed the meeting at 10:05 a.m. to act as fence viewers in Indiana 

Township.   

 

The chairman reconvened the meeting at 10:36 a.m. to act as fence viewers, to view a 

barbed wire fence line in Section 5 of Indiana Township, with County Attorney Jennifer 

O’Hare, Pauline Sheldon, Bennie Sheldon, Delbert Wacker, Keith Buttenhoff, Wally 

Sheldon, Andrew Soukup, Steve Soukup, Daniel Soukup present.  Pauline Sheldon 

related that the adjacent landowners replace the barbed wire fence, but when doing so, 

moved the fence from the previous fence line encroaching upon her property.  After 

review, the fence viewers determined that this matter is between the landowners as the 

fence viewers can not determine property boundaries, only whether the fence is legally 

constructed.   

 

The chairman recessed the meeting at 11:34 a.m.  

 

With no further business to come before the board the chairman adjourned the meeting 

at 12:00 noon until 8:00 a.m. Monday, September 26, 2011 in the commission meeting 

room of the courthouse. 


